Trail Improvements

The Lake Don Pedro Trail Blazers is a newly formed group of property owners, equestrians and pedestrians whose purpose is the preservation and safeguarding of the Lake Don Pedro pedestrian/equestrian trail system, and education of the property owners.

We will also assist property owners in clearing easements around your property.  If you need assistance or would like to volunteer, call 852-9459 for more information or e-mail ldptrailblazers@gmail.com.

What are the LDP Trailblazers up to?    By Terrie Booten and Vickie Eiland
The volunteers for the Trailblazers have been busy around the subdivision over the last two months.  As you have read in prior articles, we are dedicated to working with property owners, realtors, the counties and the Owner’s Association to improve our subdivision through the pedestrian / equestrian easements.

We have been concentrating on one of the most obvious opportunities for improvement, Gregoris Pond.  We have cleared and marked several loops around the pond and trails that lead to the pond.  The picture below depicts clearing over the dam so that pedestrians can walk their dogs and horses can pass without obstruction.
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We have presented a request to the Water Board for consideration to put a pedestrian bridge over the spillway to allow access for pedestrians to enjoy a loop around the pond area. The next step will be to ask the Owners Association to also consider the bridge and work together to come up with a design and development plan for the pond.  This water source is seen by so many who come up here to use our lakes and campgrounds.  So why not put an effort into cleaning it up and making the pond/park a reflection of what we have to offer here?  If you are interested in being a part of improvement of the Gregoris Pond, contact the LDPOA Board of Directors and let’s work together to make it a diamond!
For the month of October, we will be clearing and marking trails in and around the Coronado/Lazo/Zarzo area. If you have an issue that you would like us to help with, please contact us at 852-9459.  Happy Trails!

